SEVERN VALLEY 58TH AGM

Members Meeting  

 SATURDAY 2nd November 2019
Meeting commenced at 12pm

Chairman:  Jeremy Layton asked if any one has any questions.
Stephen Evison:  replied we had all done well.

Jeremy Layton:  asked if anyone has any comments regarding the money we have in the bank? He also stated we had spent £1200 of the group’s money and we were expecting 50 motor homes but we had in fact had 78 and also stated we are now in a profit on the rally, although we had expected to make a loss. If you want to know anything emails me. Jeremy also stated that this year we did not charge any website fees and in fact he had covered the cost personally, also Sandy Layton, Stuart Priddey and Derrick & Liz Harrison had not claimed any expenses accept for ink cartridges, paper and stamps and welfare cards.
Bridget Gallagher: commented that she thought we should take expenses out as it is not a reflection of the club costs and we are not doing the next committee any favours as they may not be in the position to do the same.

Jeremy Layton:  stated that would be the next committee choice. Next year we could lower price of rallies, but if attendance drops or we need to replace out dated equipment the account monies will soon drop. We also have the National in our area and we intend to put something on for our members only.

Alan Warren: asked have we got money in the bank for the next year’s 60th national?
Jeremy Layton: stated we are doing a pre rally and a post national rally and we will need entertainment for both being put on.

Keith Penn; asked about the venues?

Jeremy Layton: replied Newlands and Lickhill manor and we had booked the main field.
 Pat Kirby: asked are we doing any home crafts for the national.
Sandra Layton, Rally Officer: said yes we are and she will co-ordinate it.
Jeremy Layton: asked Alan Warren if we could borrow what he had made for previous home craft?
Alan Warren; replied Yes.
Hazel Lancaster: asked what theme are we doing at the national?
Sandra Layton: replied it will be a 60’s theme.
Jeremy Layton: stated there will be a committee meeting in the New Year to decide what we are doing.
Robin Sollis: asked about bookable rallies?  Stated it could be booked on line and a deposit paid.
Jeremy Layton: stated people would book but not turn up and would stop others from coming and it was agreed we could make a loss.
John Kirby: said un-bookable, gives you the opportunity to just turn up and enjoy.
Vic Lancaster: said that a non bookable event were in fact a great selling point of the club.
Ron Harris: asked have we made any loss at any rallies?
 Jeremy Layton: replied no but the lowest amount was in fact £2-50p profit.
 Hayley Scarborough: commented that we were 9 minutes exiting the meeting room when the fire alarms went off and that is not acceptable for health & safety standards.
Stuart Priddey: stated the fire alarms had been going off all day and the workmen on the building stated there was a fault on the Alarm system.
Hayley Scarborough: Stated that was no excuse.

Ron Harris: stated if there is a full alarm we should act on it.

Hazel Lancaster: stated it was up to the individual to get out when the alarm went off. 

Jim Keow : stated the Northern Ireland group do all their organisations for the National.

Jeremy Layton:  replied no MCC Comm.’s organise everything being entertainment and the halls, but they have requested we run the tea and coffee event. Jeremy also stated we have to do the marshalling.

Dave Blissett: stated regarding disabled access on some rally’s and he also stated there was a issue at on Xmas party event, getting into the main room he had to come through the toilet area which is not acceptable. 
 Linda Mayner: stated there should have been disabled toilets available.
Jeremy Layton: stated he would look into the matter and that we may need to change the venue next year.

Stuart Priddey: stated that the £10 voucher for recommending the club has in fact an expiry date and must be adhered too.

Jackie Durkie (Comms): On that can we thank the committee and wish them the same success for next year.
Derek Lawton: Proposed a vote of thanks to Jeremy and his committee.

Jeremy Layton: stated that most of the committee are retiring next year to have a rest and let some new blood and ideas take place. To please think about it, but all are prepared to help guide anyone thinking of standing next if they request it.  
Meeting Closed at 12-25am
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